
SCC Meeting Minutes – November 13, 2015 9:30AM-10:40 
In attendance: Rebecca McLaughlin, Maren Clayton, Jill Franklin, Ashley Rayback, Fabiola Tapia(voting 
members) Alicia Hickman came at 10:25 
Lori Carlson, Kimmy Martinez, Lucy Quintero, Marsha Judkins from the school board 
All Spring Creek parents were sent an invitation to attend via ParentLink on 11/12/15. 
 

● Welcome from Jill - She gave all in attendance a folder and asked that we read over the materials and 
bring it to each meeting. 

● Rebecca McLaughlin agreed to continue as the chairman and Maren Clayton as the assistant 
chairman. 

● We do not have enough people in attendance to vote.  As explained by Rebecca there must be more 
than 50% parents.  Fabiola came in late, so there are now enough voting members in attendance to 
vote. 

● Website:  schoollandtrust.org - new training dvd, ​Touch the Future​  - watch this on your own.  The site 
also has some excellent resources to look at in future meetings.  

● Jill made a motion that we approve Rebecca McLaughlin as the Chair and Maren Clayton as the Vice 
Chair.  Ashley second the motion. The voting was unanimous amongst Rebecca, Maren, Jill, Ashley, 
Fabiola.  

● Marsha gave input that the traffic engineer in Provo is willing to come and look at our traffic pattern to 
help with safety issues.  Marsha gave us his contact information.  Brian Torgersen 801-852-6745, 
btorgersen@provo.utah.gov 

● Jill reviewed the plan from 2014-15 school year. 
● Amendment to the plan, instead of using money for a paraprofessional,  we purchased 30 laptops and 

a cart. 
● Jill showed school data to help the community council decide if we want to continue with the same plan 

or if we want to spend SCC money differently this year. 
● Marsha suggested that schools share more of what they are doing to improve student achievement. 
● New meeting time 10:30, January 8, 2016.  We need to change the website to reflect these changes. 

 
To do List before next meeting: 

● At next SCC meeting we want to make rules.  For example can members vote via email? 
● Jill sees our greatest need is in Language Arts, specifically in writing.  She is going to send out the past 

SCC plan and she would like everyone to look at the plan to see if it is addressing our current needs. 
● Jill would like everyone to recruit more parents to come to SCC that represent the student population 

that we have. 
● We can review this year’s plan and amend it.  
● Review our requirements for internet safety. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


